
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 21, 2018 
 

Item 14, Report No. 6, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without 
amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on February 21, 2018. 
 
 
 

14 MEMBER’S RESOLUTION 
 STAFF ATTENDANCE FOR PUBLIC MEETING 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation 
contained in the following resolution of Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, dated 
February 6, 2018: 
 
Member’s Resolution 
 
Submitted by Regional Councillor Mario Ferri 
 

Whereas, some parents of students that have been transferred to Fr. John Kelly Catholic 
Elementary School as a result of the closure of Our Lady of Peace Catholic Elementary 
School, had expressed concerns with respect to the traffic along Keele Street and the 
safe crossing of Keele Street; and 

Whereas, a community meeting to discuss possible resolutions to these concerns was 
held on December 6, 2017 and attended by both City of Vaughan and York Region staff, 
as they have been working collaboratively on a traffic study; and 

Whereas, York Region hired consultants to conduct a traffic study and directed the 
consultants to include in their report recommendations addressing the concerns raised at 
the community meeting of December 6, 2017 and deliver these findings back to the 
school community at a future community meeting; and 

Whereas, the consultants have now completed the report and are prepared to deliver 
the findings to the school community. 

 
It is therefore recommended: 
 

1. That appropriate staff from identified City of Vaughan departments be directed to 
attend a future community meeting convened by the Local and Regional 
Councillor with the residents to receive the consultant’s report. 

 
 


